Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of the

Annual Parish Meeting

held 7.30 pm 10 May 2011 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall
Those present:  Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chairman), Mrs L Starman, Mrs J Chapman, Mr R Rockley, Mrs F Kirkpatrick.
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor) and Mr D Blake (District Councillor)

Members of the public.

1. Chairman’s Report – Mr Townsend as outgoing Chairman, gave his report.  The Village Hall had been refurbished and opened by Richard Bacon MP.  Thanks to everyone involved for their hard work.  Various planning applications had been considered during the last year.  Mr Townsend welcomed the new Parish Councillor, Mrs Kirkpatrick, and the new Chairman, Mr Sullivan.  He thanked all the councillors for their support during the year and expressed his enjoyment at working with them all, but particularly The Clerk, Mrs Selby.
Mr Townsend, on behalf of the Parish Council, presented Mrs Selby with a cheque for £400 and a gift to thank her for her hard work and enthusiasm throughout her time as Clerk to the Council.

Mr Sullivan, on behalf of the Parish Council, presented Mr Townsend with a gift to thank him for chairing the Council exceptionally well.

2. Clerk’s Report – see attached.  Mrs Selby thanked the Councillors for their support and for her gift.  Mr Sullivan again thanked Mrs Selby.
3. County Councillor’s Report – Mr Gunson thanked Mr Townsend and Mrs Selby for their work and kindness to him through some difficult times.  He reported on a number of points during the last year:
· The new bus service from Loddon to Rockland had not been supported and so had been stopped.

· Rockland Street was resurfaced last summer.  Lots of potholes will be repaired over the next few weeks before surface dressing.

· Hardley Road in Chedgrave now has a new path.

· Claxton Corner Road is to be surface dressed, however it is sinking and it will cost £50,000 to be repaired – therefore a cheaper solution is to be found.

· Trowse Bypass – the traffic light synchronisation has been improved but is still not quite right going into Norwich at off-peak times.

· Work on the dualling of the A11 should start by the end of this year/start of next and be complete within two or three years.

· Northern Distributor Road – no report.  Bidding for funding for road improvements from the government.  Getting funding from builders for improvements.

· Hobart High School has had continued success with GCSE results.  The current Deputy Headteacher will become the headteacher.  The swimming pool will open in June – a total of £500,000 has been spent, split between Norfolk County Council and the school.

· Thurton Primary School – NCC had won an award for the design of the new building.  It had also won an award from British Architects.
· Rockland St Mary Primary has become federated with Surlingham Primary, which means they have only one headteacher and one governing body.

· The highlight of the year was the opening of the refurbished Village Hall.  The Parish can be proud of it and Mr Gunson hoped it would be well used.

Mr Frost advised Mr Gunson that there is an area along the Wherryman’s Way, near Langley Dyke where the weeds are very high.

4. District Councillor’s Report – see attached.  Mr Frost congratulated Mr Blake on his re-election and thanked him for the work he does for the Parish. 
5. Tree Warden’s Report – see attached.  Mr Sullivan thanked Mrs Carpenter and all the tree wardens around the district.
6. Police Report – PCSO Kevin Nightingale, based at Hobart High School, gave his report.  He also thanked Mrs Selby for her work both in and outside the Parish Council.  Response officers will now attend from Norwich instead of Great Yarmouth, which will provide a better service.

69 calls had been received in the last 12 months, usually related to road traffic.  There had been 11 crimes, including three thefts, four domestics, two assaults and one criminal damage to a car.
The next Eastern River Valleys Neighbourhood Community Consultation & Information Day (previously known as SNAP) would be held at 3-6 pm on Tuesday 14 June at the Poringland Community Centre.

The majority of crime was in the south of the area – mainly thefts from sheds and outbuildings.

Mrs Chapman reported a problem with youths loitering near the garages at the rear of the council houses on Hardley Road.  Mrs Chapman should call and ask for the Loddon office should it happen again.

7. Langley Poor Trust – see attached.

8. Public Participation – none.

9. The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
Signed: ........................................................................
Dated:     /      /
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